Editorial right on the mark

I write with great interest concerning June 28th’s editorial on the Simcoe cell tower situation.  I was one of the speakers scheduled to give a PowerPoint presentation at Tuesday’s council meeting in Simcoe.  Although a Brantford resident, I can attest to having personally experienced symptoms in the presence of cell towers – namely while working on my Masters in Health Sciences at Brock University – whose Schmonn Tower houses antennas for 3 cell phone providers.  

Like many of the deputees and neighbours who had packed the council chambers on Tuesday night, I was shocked by the proceedings and by Mayor Travale’s “rant” and abrupt termination of the meeting.  Before anyone had had a chance to speak, the Mayor began a highly accusatory and biased deputation himself, one that went beyond the ten minutes normally allotted.  During this time, Travale contradicted himself several times, insulted and defamed several individuals, called one a “rogue” running through the neighbourhood, and referred to science pointing to a relationship between cell towers and ill-health as “mumbo-jumbo off the internet”.  

I would like to respond by saying that I am personally acquainted with this ‘rogue,’ and, rather than running through the neighbourhood shouting “fire” as the Mayor accused him, this individual was sought out by the neighbours themselves.  None of us solicited these complaints – people approached us and told us of their suffering.  At a neighbourhood BBQ held under the cell tower on June 20, 2007, 31 individuals signed a book attesting to the onset of symptoms such as headaches, visual and auditory disturbances, nausea, dizziness, etc since the tower went up.  Forty other individuals contacted us with similar complaints for a total of 71 individuals.  

As for the science being “mumbo-jumbo”, the Mayor could not have made it clearer that he did not even open the black binder that he – and all the councilors – had received well in advance of the meeting and which he actually held up and pointed to during his tirade.  This binder contained many peer reviewed and published studies pointing to the ill health experienced by people living in the vicinity of cell phone antennas.  For example, one study found a ten-fold increase in cancer among people living around a cell tower (Wolf & Wolf, 2004).  Mumbo-jumbo off the internet?  This study had been published in the International Journal of Cancer Prevention.  
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